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1 was raised in Wyoming and completed my college education at the University of
Wyoming. I hold a bachelor’s degree in Wildlife Management and Master’s in Range
Management. [ finished graduate school in May of 1973 and moved to Alaska in July. |
have never been out of the state except for vacations. I’m 53 years old and married to
Elaina Spraker. I have one son from a previous marriage, Clint, 23 and two stepchildren
with Elaina, Ashley 14 and Kyle 12. My wife and all of our children are successful big
game hunters and enjoy fishing. Kyle is my trapping partner,

Work.

I worked for U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service for five months, three in Southcast and two
at the Kenai Moose Research Center in 1973.

1 was hired by Department of Fish and Game on February 1, 1974, following one month
of volunteer work. I worked in the Anchorage office for eight months before being
promoted to Assistant Wildlife Biologist and transferred to Glennallen.

In July 1978, I was promoted to Area Wildlife Biologist and transferred to Soldotna as
“the biologist for the Kenai Peninsula ) remained in that position until I retired June 1,
2002, 28 years 4 months service.

Accomplishments with the Department:

1 have made many changes during my near three decades career with the Department
concerning wildlife, and hunting and trapping opportunities. Some of the most important
projects were: In 1981, I presented survey data to the Board of Game to change the goat
hunting on the Kenai. This hunting program is still in place

L served as the project leader when caribou were relocated from Glennallen to the Kenai
in 1985 and 1986 to establish the Twin Lakes, Killey River and Fox River herds. Eighty
animals were released that grew to over 800 by fall 2002. One of the reasons we moved
caribou was to establish new herds for hunting,

In 1987, I worked with the five local Fish and Game Advisory Committees and Board of
Game to change the bag limit for moose from an “any bull” program to a Sclective
Harvest System. This effort was successful in restoring the bull to cow ratio, resulting in
a0 improvement in our local moose population’s health and longer hunting seasons. The
success on the Kenai inspired the Board of Game to approve this system for other Game
Management Units from southeast to the interior.




[image: image1.png]I’'m a member of the Alaska Trappers Association, Safari Club International and a
lifetrme member of NRA. I’m an avid hunter, trapper and fisherman | have commercial
halibut fished every year since 1979 and currently hold a small IFQ.

administration the Board wil] be allowcd to make needed changes to benefit wildlife
populations and their habitats, and a variety of users across the state.

Thank you for your support,

Ted
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